April 29, 2008

Mr. Jerry Olds

Utah Division of Water Rights
PO BOX 146300

Salt Lake City, UT 84114-6300

RE: Public Meeting held in Tooele County, April 24, 2008.

Mr. Olds

The letter is written in response to the public meeting that was held in
Tooele County on April 24, 2008. Let me start by stating my agreement
with a distinct boundary line. I believe that it 1s important for those who hold
rights in the valley to understand what those rights may be used for.

My second comment is directed to your public notice that was distributed
through out the community. The last sentence of this notice reads
“Guidelines developed as a result of this meeting will be effective on the
date of the notice. (April 16, 2008). I would hope that change applications
filed before this date would receive consideration of approval. As a water
right holder, it is important to make decisions based on past
recommendations that the division has approved. I welcome the boundary
line as recommended, I will, in the future make decisions based on this.
This does however put a burden on those change applications that were filed
in good faith prior to the April 16, 2008 date.

I would appreaj&tc, these comments to be considered when making the new
poi;cy for Toof:le County.
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